

Croesowallt Archers Committee Meetings

Minutes of Meeting on 19/07/16

Members Present Clare Holmes, Lyn Anderson, Nicky Lincoln, Andy Duggin, Mark Jones, Tony Owen, Carl Willmott and Will Spalding. Bernie Moore had asked to be removed from the committee for the time being.

Apologies for Absence

None received

Meeting opened at 8pm

Minutes of the last meeting (April 7th) were read and accepted.

Matters Arising.

Will asked if there was any progress in obtaining the new targets agreed on, no progress was reported as yet.

Treasurer's Report.

Mark spoke about the fees for next year and the changes made by Archery GB to the Junior fees.

He also mentioned the need to get the Members Renewals in as early as possible in September, an email will be sent to all and a message put on the club Website.

Tournament Secretary's Report.

Carl said he had got the medals ready for the Silver Dollar and would be sending out emails to the holders of the trophies from last year.

He said he had only got two judges for the tournament at the moment and was struggling to find the third one that is needed.

He said he was looking to get donations for the raffle during the day anything from the membership would be welcome.

He says there is only one entry form in from the club at the moment, so if anyone wishes to enter there is a good chance they will get to shoot.

Records Officer.

Lyn says all the records are up to date on the Website, but she would really like more scores coming in.

She would like to get the club involved with the "252 scheme" which has badges to encourage members to put in a score to be able to see their improvement.

(she has now sent out details of this scheme with score sheets to print off.)

Secretary's Report.

Will said that he had received information about the "On Target" competition and asked if the committee felt we should take part in same. The committee agreed that it was not something that we would do at present.

He said he only had 4 club cloth badges left, and asked if we should order more. The committee decided to not order more until next year.

Child Protection Officer.

Clare had nothing to report.

Equipment Officer.

Tony said some of the club bows needed new strings.

Press Officers Report.

Nicky had Nothing to report but said she was sorry she had not been able to do much owing to her heavy work load.

Junior Rep.s Report

Nothing to report.

Chairman's Report.

Andy talked about encouraging more members to turn out on Club Nights and again encouraging them to put in a score.

Any Other Business.

Tony Owen said he thought the club should buy Andy Duggin's dad a bottle of Scotch for letting us use his trailer to transport the targets when need. The committee talked about shooting indoors at Ruabon this Autumn and it was decided that this would continue even though the price has gone up. It was also decided to start shooting at St. Martins School on Sundays from 10 _ 12 noon. with possibly a beginners course running there as well.

The upcoming Oswestry Show was mentioned and the need for help from members with the Clubs Have A Go.

The Meeting was closed at 9pm.